

Niagara-on-the-Lake Hydro Inc.

October 20, 2008

VIA E-MAIL and Mail

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board Suite 2701 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Re: PROCEDURAL ORDER No. 2

Niagara-on-the-Lake Hydro Inc. Application for 2009 Electricity Distribution Rates - Board File No EB-2008-0237

Dear Ms. Walli,

Pursuant to Procedural Order No. 2, dated October 17, 2008, please accept this letter as our submission that Niagara-on-the-Lake Hydro Inc. does not wish a technical conference (currently scheduled for November 5, 2008) in this first phase of the discovery process of this proceeding.

Yours sincerely

Jim Huntingdon